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School Has Begun

• Please slow down and be aware of children crossing roads

• Pay attention to school zones and our crossing guards who are trying to keep our 
children safe.

Labor Day9/4

• City offices and FAC Closed for the Holiday. Will reopen Tuesday, September 5th at 
8 am. Enjoy the Holiday!

Election Debate10/3

• Mark your Calendars. Meet the Candidates Election Debate being held at the FAC 
from 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm. 

    

 

  

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CITY OFFICE HOURS: 
 

Monday - Thursday 
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

 

Friday 
7:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m.  

 

*Closed Sat. and Sun.* 
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Cottonwood Dr. Repair Project –  

Cottonwood Dr. is scheduled for repair for approx. the 1st or 2nd week of September.  The sections 

to be repaired are from the Weber River Bridge and going around the curve. 

I-84 Overcrossing –  

The I-84 Overcrossing is scheduled for repair immediately following the completion of the 

Cottonwood Dr. Repair Project.  Construction is scheduled to begin approx. the 2nd or 3rdweek of 

September. 

Safe Sidewalks to School Grant Project – 

Installation of new sidewalk improvements along South Weber Drive from approx. 1550 East to 

1700 East commenced on August 14th and is scheduled for completion September 4th. 

 

* Additional information for these three projects can be viewed at www.southwebercity.com 

 

{September} 
{2017} 

http://www.southwebercity.com/
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September is National Preparedness Month!  

“Disasters Don’t Plan Ahead. You Can.” 

Visit https://www.ready.gov/september for more information. Also, don’t forget to sign up for CodeRED on the City 

website to receive emergency and community alerts. 

  Another fireworks season has come to a close and overall the residents of South Weber City were very safe 
and we thank you for being so.  There were a few warnings given for those of you that were lighting off 
aerials in aerial restricted areas, however there were no incidents in the no fireworks restricted areas.  Next 
year, please familiarize yourself with the Fireworks Map so that you are safely having fun.    
 
City staff is almost halfway through testing, cleaning, and flushing of the fire hydrants.  You may also see 
organized Eagle Scout projects coming in and painting several hydrants throughout the city.  The city is still 
in need of 3 more projects to complete the painting of hydrants throughout the community, and several more 
to attach the snow poles to make them visible in the winter. The City is grateful and very appreciative to all 
those who are willing to serve the community in this capacity. 
 
The Fire Department is excited to announce that Fire Prevention Night will be on October 16th, from 5:30 pm 
to 8:00 pm and will be held at the fire station. Fire Prevention Night will have many exciting events and 
giveaways, including fire truck rides and safety demonstrations from the Police and Fire Departments.  There 
will also be a helicopter coming to pay a visit. 
 

Gravel Pit Dust Committee Update: 

In an effort to mitigate the dust from the gravel pits, Staker Parsons Companies reports that sprinklers are in place 

and operating each morning during wind events along the west rim.  The damaged wind fences have been 

removed and new ones are being built; some of which have already arrived and are in the process of being 

installed along the west end.  The original fences are still in place along South Weber Drive.  Also, a water truck 

continues to spray down the areas where mining occurs; beginning at 3 am and continuing throughout the course 

of the day.  Magnesium Chloride treatment has also been applied to traffic areas since early July.   

The committee has discussed and proposed the planting of Elm trees along the west side. No action has taken 

place yet as the planting of additional trees will require some reclamation along the west end of the property prior 

to planting. Staker Parsons Companies reports that this area is still in use and the planting of trees will be an action 

item upon completion of the reclamation.  Slope and seeding will take place when mining areas are complete. 

Additionally, many areas throughout the facility are reclaimed and growing vegetation. Staker Parsons Companies 

reports that no new action since the last committee meeting held on July 19
th

 has taken place regarding reclaimed 

and growing vegetation.   

Staker Parsons Co. has formed an internal committee to mitigate the dust. This committee which will include the 

involvement of the City’s code enforcement officer, is scheduled to meet twice a month.  The next Gravel Pit 

Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 27
th

 at 5:30 pm at the City offices.  All that wish to 

attend are invited. 

For more information please contact: 

Council Member Kent Hyer at khyer@southwebercity.com 

Council Member Scott Casas at scasas@southwebercity.com 

City Manager, Tom Smith at tsmith@southwebercity.com 
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The FAC will be changing to school hours again beginning in the 

month of September. Please follow FAC on Facebook, under 

South Weber Family Activity Center. 

 

With competition basketball starting this fall, please book your 

events and parties ASAP to insure the desired times. 

 

If you are interested in forming a team for these basketball leagues 

please call Weber County Recreation @ 801-399-8230 

 

Senior lunch Friday Oct 13 @ 1pm. Please RSVP @ 801-476-4445. 

 

Mother/Son Halloween party Friday Oct 27, 6 pm. The theme this 

year will be your favorite movie character. 

 

Co-ed and girls basketball registration will begin in October. 

 

THE FAMILY ACTIVITY CENTER 

     1181 East Lester Drive, South Weber City, UT 84405   801-476-4445 

(801) 476-4445 

 

Fall & Winter 

Hours 
 

Monday - Thursday: 
5:00 am - 8:30 am, 
3:30 pm - 10:00 pm  

Friday:  
5:00 am - 8:30 am, 
1:30 pm - 10:00 pm 

Saturday:  
7:00 am - 10:00 pm 

 
*Closed during regular 

school hours 

 

 

 
Code Enforcement Notes 

 
 

CODE ENFORCEMENT  

 

In last month’s newsletter, the possibility of having a dumpster program throughout the 

city was announced, and surprisingly, over 25 requests for a dumpster to be placed near 

resident properties were submitted.  It was difficult to choose which areas to place them, 

but it has been decided that the first dumpster will be placed near 7531 S. 1550 E. It will be 

placed on September 1st and will remain in that location until September 11th, unless the 

Code Enforcement Officer deems that it be removed earlier. The second location will be 

near 7700 S. 1875 E. It will be at this location from September 11th to September 18th. This 

is a trial program only, and based on its success or failure will determine if the city will 

continue to provide the service.  Please take this opportunity to remove any nuisance items 

on your property, encourage your neighbors to do so as well, and offer your assistance to 

help South Weber City stay the best place to live.  Please do not dump tires or any 

hazardous chemicals into the dumpsters. Any violation will be cause for removal of the 

dumpster program for all South Weber City residents.  Please see the Fire Department or 

the City’s social media sites for additional information regarding the dumpster program.  
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Air Force Offers Air Sampling in South Weber City 

Hill Air Force Base will soon begin contacting homes and businesses near areas of groundwater 

contamination coming from the base, to notify them that potentially harmful chemical vapors from the 

groundwater could be entering their homes or workplaces. Those in the affected areas will receive a certified 

letter from the Air Force explaining the issue and providing instructions on how to have the air inside the 

home or business tested. Tests will begin in October and go through March of 2018. If vapors are found 

above established action levels, the Air Force will take steps to prevent those vapors from entering the home 

or building. The drinking water has not been affected by the contamination.  

The Air Force has been testing the air inside homes around Hill since 2003. As always, the testing is free, as 

are any future mitigation efforts. If you do not receive a certified letter, your home or business is not within 

an area of concern. Information about the program, including maps showing the areas eligible for sampling, 

is available at www.hill.af.mil/IAP.  
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The Davis County Sheriff’s Office:  Code 10-14  
(Message to Follow) 

 

Greetings South Weber Residents, 

We had a successful month in August with The Tour of Utah Race and South Weber City Country 

Fair Days.  Both events went very smoothly with credit given to the hard-working team of the 

South Weber City Administration, Public Works, Fire Department, and Volunteers.  South Weber 

City even made international television airtime during the Tour of Utah as riders from around 

the world pedaled through our beautiful city. 

This month, and with the start of hunting season approaching us, I would like to remind 

everyone about firearms safety.  There are four simple safety rules to follow regarding firearm 

safety, and it is important to note that every firearm accident that I have responded to in my 20 

years of public service, at least one of these rules were violated.  Regardless if you are in a 

firearm related profession, a hunter or hobbyist, or a soldier up to and including our special 

operations soldiers, these firearms safety rules must be practiced extensively.  The four 

firearms safety rules are as follows:  

1. Treat every gun as if it were loaded. 

2. Always keep the muzzle pointed in a safe direction. 

3. Keep your finger off the trigger, until you are ready to fire. 

4. Be sure of your target and what’s beyond. 

Please help us prevent a tragedy by observing these safety rules. Also, talk with your children 

regarding firearms safety and what to do if they come across an unsecured firearm (my 

suggestion is not to touch it and tell an adult that it needs to be put away), and last, never store 

firearms and ammunition together. 

  

Lt. Brandon Roundy 

 

 

http://www.hill.af.mil/IAP

